First in Service

City of Myrtle Beach
SOUTH CAROLINA

Executive Order #7: “Continuation of Current Emergency Health and Safety Orders”

The Governor’s Executive Order issued earlier today, April 20, 2020, generally rescinded his
previous Executive Order requiring the closure of all public beach accesses and adjacent public
parking lots. In today’s Executive Order, however, the Governor also authorized units of local
government to take other actions deemed necessary to maintain the health, safety, and welfare
of its residents.

Pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 8 of the Myrtle Beach Code of Ordinances, and the
Declaration of Civil Emergency dated March 14, 2020, and extended on April 13, 2020, both of
which were duly executed by the Mayor, | hereby order that the closure of public beach accesses
and adjacent public parking lots be continued in the City of Myrtle Beach until such time as the
Declaration of Civil Emergency expires, City Council takes action directing otherwise, or until
rescinded by subsequent Executive Order.

Ordered on this 20" day of April 2020, at 4:45 PM.
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Johb Pedersen, City Manager, City of Myrtle Beach




